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MUNICIPALITY OF WAWA Department of Protective Services

Prepared By: Kevin Sabourin Report No: KS 2024-03
Agenda Date: March 19, 2024 File No: C11

Purpose

The purpose of this report is to provide Council with a summary of the monthly
activities for the Protective Services Department for the month of February 2024.

I General Discussion I

Prepare and submit monthly reports to Stats Canada and MPAC.
Prepare and submit Fire Incident Reports to Ontario Fire Marshal office.

Meetings attended:
o Situation Table Meeting
o Ontario Municipal Fire Prevention Officers Association

o Emergency Management Ontario discuss items available for “Emergency
Preparedness Week”.

I Capital Projects I

None
I Building Department I
Permit Types Number Project Fe_e T?(t)al
Issued Value Received
Date
Building 3 $52,000.00 |$ 910.00 7
Plumbing $ 0
Driveway $ 0
Signs $ 0
Water Connection $ 0
Outdoor Patio $ 0
Compliance Letter $ 0
Open Air Burn $ 0
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By-Law: 3 inquiries
Zoning: 1 inquiry
Property Standards:

Participate in building official training workshop “Fire Dampers & Firestop Flaps”.

I Fire Department I

Call Type Call Man Property Property Revenue
Numbers | Hours $ Loss $ Saved
Fire
False Alarms
CO Alarms 1 14
Miscellaneous 2 62
Highway 1 56 $ 400,000 $ 2,800
Practices 2 99

e Training topics were self-contained breathing apparatus and forcible entry.
e Participate webinar “NFPA — material available for public education.
e Participate webinar "Change of Use”.

o Firefighters participated in Winter Carnival events (Fireworks & Bonfire).

I Month Ahead I

e Firefighters assisting with preparing arena for ice fish derby.

e Research on “Fire Service Review” recommendations.

I Recommendation I

That Council acknowledges receipt of Protective Services Department Monthly
Report KS 2024-02 submitted by Kevin Sabourin dated March 19, 2023, for
information.

Respectfully submitted by:
Kevin Sabourin, Assistant Director Protective Services




